Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE AND CONSUMER SERVICES
Division of Plant Industry
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

5B-57.014
State Hemp Program

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on February 7, 2022, the Florida Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services, received a petition for variance or waiver filed by Terry Hornsby on behalf of TerpLife Labs, LLC, regarding the requirement in subparagraph 5B-57.014(2)(d)2, F.A.C. for Designated laboratories to be registered with the Drug Enforcement Administration (DEA) in accordance with 21 CFR 130.13. Comments on this petition should be filed with the Division of Plant Industry, 1911 SW 34th St., Gainesville, FL 32608 or by electronic mail to Bryan.Benson@FDACS.gov within 14 days of publication of this notice.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Bryan Benson, Deputy Director, Division of Plant Industry, at the above address.
